EBHC Monthly Meeting

9 March 2011
7:30 PM 

East Brandywine Township Building

In attendance:

John Black

Jim Buczala

Betsy Barr

Called to order at 7:35 pm

CCHS:  Betsy spoke with Dianne Rofini (librarian) at the Chester County Historical Society regarding the scanning of their files of EB Township historic resources.  It is their policy that there be no scanning.  We may revisit this with them in the future, but as of now they are set against it.
Hadfield Road Bridge
· Linda did communicate with Karen Marshall, Chester County’s Historic Preservation Officer.  Karen suppied additional requested information about the bridge to PA DOT.
· Bridges of this type were only built between 1899 and 1932.  The Chandler Mill Bridge was built in 1910.  The Hadfield Road Bridge was built in 1913.
· Katherine and Linda will take the lead to do an application to have the bridge listed on the National Register using the Chandler Mill Bridge application as a model.
· John will follow through with placing the Hadfield Road Bridge on the BOS meeting agenda for discussion.  The purpose of the discussion would be to make them aware of the significance of the bridge and the HC’s position regarding its retention.
Submitted by Jim Buczala.
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